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Minutes

Board of Director’s Meeting 12/16/03

Meeting called to order at 6:39 pm by Jim Dujka, presiding officer.

Jim Dujka announced that this is an official meeting as a quorum is present and that the meeting is being electronically recorded.

Jim Dujka performed roll call.

Present: John Brumley, Jim Dujka, Lea, Michelle Bryant, Denis Christopher-Ryan, Earl Fanuef, Danny G, Ross Letica, Bob Napierala, Beau Texter

Absent with notification: James Healey, Ernie Yuen, Ricki Carrasquillo, Keith Groteluschen, Joshua’ Montgomery, Rene Perez

Absent without notification: None
Late: Kris Boesen, John Gomes

Lea presented the board with a certificate of appreciation from Beau Texter in regards to SNAPI’s assistance at the Santa Saturday West event.

John Brumley motioned to approve the minutes of the 12/02/03 board meeting with the correction that Beau Texter is on the parade committee and not on the volunteer committee as listed in the minutes.  Michelle Bryant then requested that her name be listed as the individual that suggested that a separate committee be formed to organize this years’ royalty pageant, and she volunteered to head this committee, as a sub-committee of Entertainment.  John Brumley then amended his motion to approve the minutes of the 12/02/03 meeting with the two corrections.  Motion seconded. Motion approved with a majority vote.

Jim Dujka announced that there are now two open director positions and noted that Jere Keys and Bill Thurman have resigned and these minutes shall reflect their resignations.  Jim then announced that per the bylaws, nominations and appointments to the position of director could be made at this time.  Ross requested verification of the bylaws regarding this topic and Jim referenced the exact section of the bylaws relating to this topic.

Earl Fanuef motioned that we wait on the nominations and appointments of directors until the next meeting at which time the president and vice president can also be present.  Motion was seconded.  Motioned approved with a majority vote.

Lea stated that we technically did not have a proper quorum at the time that the motion to approve the minutes of the 12/02/03 meeting was issued.

John Brumley once again motioned to approve the minutes of the 12/02/03 meeting with the corrections as stated previously.  Motion seconded.  Ross stated what the corrections were to John Gomes since he arrived late.

Motion approved with a majority vote.

John Brumley gave the finance report.  John mentioned that he did not bring the finance reports due to the fact that he forgot that this was going to be the last meeting for the month of December.  John stated that there was approximately $5,000.00 in the bank.  John requested the approval of four checks as follows: ASAP Trophies $26.96, Metro $200.00, Loomis Fargo $100.00, Xcess Entertainment $100.00.  Jim Dujka advised the board that we do not currently have two signatures due to the fact that James Healey and Ernie Yuen are out of town and the fact that Jere Keys has resigned.  Total amount of checks to be approved is $426.96.  Denis Christopher-Ryan motioned to approve the checks as listed by John Brumley.  Motion seconded.  Lea asked if there was an urgency in regards to having to approve these checks now.  John Brumley stated that these payments are in line with the agreements that we have made with our creditors.

Motion was approved with a majority vote.

Ross Letica gave the Caring is Sharing committee report.  Estimated proceeds from the event are $4,728.00.  Breakdown is as follows: 450 toys collected with an estimated value of $3,500.00, 300 non-perishable food items with an estimated value of $500.00, ticket sales to the event was $480.00, Hamburger Mary’s donated the food with the original agreement was to give them $8.00 per ticket which they then decided to donate back to the charities, raffle tickets sales brought in $314.00, educational wheel brought in $343.00.  The cash portion of the proceeds was broken down 80/20 with 80% going to the Make-a-Wish Foundation of Southern Nevada and 20% going to the Shadetree shelter.  Ross noted that the reconciliation for the checks issued to Ernie Yuen for the event expenses will be performed and given to John Brumley for verification upon Ernie’s return from being out of town.  Checks to the two charities will then be issued.  Lea motioned to request that an email vote be performed once the reconciliation is complete in order to approve the issuance of the checks to the two charities.  Motion seconded.

Motion approved with a majority vote.

Jim Dujka gave the Pride Family Bingo committee report.  Pride Family Bingo was held on 12/09/03.  Total proceeds were a record income of $850.00.  John Brumley stated that he has not yet received the accounting report or deposit slip for the cash portion of this event.  Jim advised John that Ernie Yuen still has the paperwork for this event.  Jim also stated that he did go online and verify that the deposit was made in the amount of $785.00.  Jim explained to the board the record form that is used to track the proceeds and expenses of each event and the checks and balances that have developed to track the funds.  Michelle Bryant noted that she did not have the fund tracking forms for the Zrazy and Name our Pride Event.  John stated that he filled the forms out for these events.

Jim Dujka requested that the minutes reflect that Kris Boesen arrived at the meeting 7:03 pm.

Pride Family Bingo report continued: Jim Dujka stated that his goal for bingo is to reach a monthly proceed amount of $1,000.00.  Jim stated that his main purpose for bingo is so pay the organization’s monthly bills and to help pay off the current debt.  Jim stated that he would like to request the amount of $150.00 to be used to purchase tangible raffle prizes for the January bingo event.  Jim noted that although the gift certificates that are given to us by our sponsors are good, he feels that if we were able to advertise tangible prizes, the motivation for the participants to purchase raffle tickets would be greater.  Ross Letica motioned to approve a disbursement of $150.00 to Jim Dujka in order to purchase the raffle prizes per Jim Dujka’s request.  Motion seconded.  Michelle stated that she feels we should reach out to our sponsors for prizes.  Danny G stated that he agrees with Michelle, but he stated that we need sponsorship packages first.  Daniel then stated that until we have sponsorship packages available, then we should purchase some prizes to assist in the sale of raffle tickets.

Motion was approved with a majority vote.

Ross Letica gave the New Year’s Eve Gala committee report.  Ross notified the board that RSVP Rentals has donated the cocktail tables and linens for the event.  He also stated that RSVP would work with SNAPI when it comes time for the main festival in May.  Ross stated that Diago Liquors was unable to sponsor the event due to the fact that they were tapped out for the year.  Budweiser, Bacardi, and Pepsi have agreed to sponsor the event with product and consumables.  Ross mentioned that Steve from Hamburger Mary’s was going to attempt to hook us up with Deluca Liquors.  SNAPI would have to cover the cost of champaign.  The board agreed that wristbands would need to be worn by those individuals old enough to drink.  Jim Dujka agreed to research to see if insurance was really required.  Chris Stachyra (the chairman of the safety sub-committee of logistics) will contact the venue to inquire about their insurance.  Bars will not handle cash directly because a table will be set up where drink tickets will be sold by board members.  Cash registers will still be used at the bars in order to audit the sales of drinks. Earl Fanuef inquired as to if Keith has written and submitted a press release to the marketing committee, to which Michelle stated that she has not yet received one.  Danny G offered to donate the materials needed for a balloon drop.  Kris Boesen also stated that he would be able to donate balloons also.  Jim Dujka stated that he could request the use of a scissor lift from his former employer Mojave Electric to use to mount the balloon drop bag.  Aramark and Renaissance Catering will be donating the food.  Ricki Carrasquillo and Michelle Bryant are handling entertainment since Earl will need to leave town due to family matters. Delmarko Designs will be donating he materials and labor needed to decorate the stage. Lea motioned to extend the discussion on this topic for an additional five minutes.  Motion seconded. Motion approved with a majority vote.  Michelle stated that she would contact several cab companies to see if they will be willing to assist in the promotion of this event by informing their fares of the event. Ross motioned that a check be approved in the amount of $1,500.00 for event expenses.  Motion seconded. Ross mentioned that he has not yet received the funds from SNAPI that were approved when the proposal was approved.  Jim Dujka and Michelle Bryant reminded Ross that ticket sales have not reached the amount listed in the proposal.  Lea motioned to extend the discussion on this topic by an additional five minutes.  Motion seconded.  Motion approved with a majority vote. Lea motioned to extend the discussion of this topic for an additional five minutes.  Motion seconded.  Motion approved with a majority vote.  Jim Dujka suggested that all guest be required to sign a registry upon their arrival that would also act as a liability waiver and photo release.  Lea motioned to extend the discussion on this topic for an additional five minutes.  Bob Napierala amended the motion to extend the topic for an additional ten minutes.  Motion with amendment seconded.  Motion and amendments approved with a majority vote. Lea motioned to table the discussion of the requirement of insurance pending further research into the venue’s insurance.  Motion seconded.  Motion approved with a majority vote. Kris Boesen stated that all guest should present identification when signing the registry.  Kris Boesen motioned to take a five minute recess.  Motion seconded.  Motion approved with a majority vote.

Bob Napierala motioned to indefinitely postpone the discussion of the executive retreat research project.  Motion seconded.  Motion approved with a majority vote.

Michelle Bryant gives the Name our Pride committee report.  Michelle handed out to each board member a sheet of paper listing the ten choices for the theme of Pride 2004.  Michelle instructed the board members to rate the choices by choosing three of the choices and to place either a 1, 2, or 3 next to their favorites with 1 being the most favorite.  Earl motioned that we hold off on voting on the theme until the remainder of the board membership is present to vote.  Motion was not seconded and therefore was not voted upon.

Jim Dujka requested that the board set the dates for the next two board meetings as 01/06/04 and 01/20/04.  Ross Letica motioned to postpone the December 30th meeting and to set the dates of the next two board meetings as 01/06/04 and 01/20/04.  Motion seconded. Motioned approved with a majority vote.

Jim Dujka offers the floor to the public in attendance for comments and questions.

John Brumley motioned to adjourn.  Motion seconded. Motion approved with a majority vote.

Meeting adjourned at 8:24 pm.

